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June 21, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance package that includes two cooperative project services agreements with the Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) relating to the SR 520, Medina to SR 202, Transit and High Occupancy Vehicle (HOV) Project. WSDOT awarded a design-build contract on November 1, 2010. 

The attached ordinance seeks authorization to execute two cooperative project services agreements between King County and WSDOT. Under the agreements, WSDOT would reimburse King County up to $100,000 for King County Metro staff to provide coordination and design review during the design-build phase for SR 520, Medina to SR 202, Transit and HOV Project Station Design. These agreements follow an earlier WSDOT/Metro agreement for a similar scope of services during the SR 520 project design phase; that earlier agreement was authorized under Ordinance 16893. The scope of these agreements includes reconstruction of the existing transit stations located within the limited access at Evergreen Point Road and 92nd Avenue Northeast. 

King County Metro’s involvement in the design and review of the Evergreen Point and 92nd transit station designs is critical because Metro will be the primary operator and user of these facilities. As contemplated in Section 2 of Ordinance 16893, a separate operations and maintenance agreement can be expected in the future upon completion of the SR 520 Medina to SR 202 project.  

These project services agreements will help the County progress toward King County Strategic Plan goals. The County goals on service excellence and economic growth are supported by development of inline transit stations on SR 520 for fast movement of transit riders and improved transit connections in the corridor. These goals are also supported in Metro’s Strategic Plan for Public Transportation. The guidelines help Metro move toward those goals as it strives to operate efficient and effective transportation services that are equitable and provide value throughout King County. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Randy Witt, Manager, Design and Construction Section, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1401. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff
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  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County

     Executive Office
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Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation, (DOT)


Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT
